Bear Creek Quilt Guild
 Member Zoom Meeting Minutes
February 23, 2021
(Rescheduled from February 16, 2021, due to winter storm)

President, Kathi Runyan, opened the meeting and welcomed everyone at 7:02 pm on ZOOM. The January 2021 guild member meeting minutes were reviewed and a motion to accept was made by Colleen Connor, seconded by Pat Clancy, and minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s Report: Kyle Mills reported no income for January, with a net of -$616.20.

2nd VP Report:  Kay Thomas has received no information regarding the Guild Quilt Show. 

Past President:   Nancy Carr reported that By-Laws and Policies recommendations from Board need to be reviewed by members. Kathi Runyan to report on. Nancy also reported no scholarship applications have been received.

Unfinished Business:  Kathi Runyan reported that the Guild Board had reviewed changes/updates to the by-laws and policies at the February Board meeting and collated a list to share with members.  For membership to review these changes/updates, they will be included in the February newsletter.  All members are encouraged to attend the March 2, 2021, Board meeting at 6:30pm, to voice any concerns/changes/amendments to the proposal.  At the next guild member meeting on March 16, 2021, the updates will be voted on by the membership.  

New Business:  
Personal Identifying Information (PII):  Members who have a concern with their personal identifying information being included in the current newsletter format have until March 25, 2021, to notify either Kathi Runyan, JoAnne Sheppard, or Sheri Jones to have it removed.  Most of the PII is located in the members only section of the website, however, the current newsletter is always available to the general public.  If you are uncomfortable with your email or phone number being available to the public, you must notify one of the  individuals aforementioned so changes can be made to the newsletter.  If you do not, the information will continue to be included. The guild is moving to a format utilizing the info@bearcreekquiltguild.com email address for questions, information, and communication.

Website update and maintenance:  The Board voted to renew the BCQG website consultant for one year, as opposed to a five year offer, at the cost of $250.00.  The five year commitment included one year free, however, the Board decided to review this plan at the next renewal date in September 2021. 

Guild ZOOM account:  Kathi Runyan reported the Guild had purchased a ZOOM account subscription for one year and will be making it available to all guild members for Bee meetings and sewing connections.  Interested members need to contact JoAnne Sheppard with their requests and a completed form for each instance of use.  No recurring meetings will be scheduled, and usage will be scheduled on a first come, first serve basis.  Forms are available on the website.

Committee Reports

Community Service:  Debra Heid reported she had dropped off some quilts to JPS Hospital and they were happy with them.  She has encouraged more donations going forward.  JPS has also requested donations of phone chargers for patient use.

Quilt Boutique:  Kayleen Allen reported that if we have a quilt show, she is requesting items for the boutique.  Please let her know what you can do to help.

Retreats:  Chairperson, Susan Turk, reported on upcoming retreat at Sunset Retreat, for April 8-April 11, 2021.  Currently, 15 members have signed up to attend.  They still need 3 more to reach a minimum of 18 attendees.
If interested in going, please email Susan Turk, and make checks out to “Bear Creek Quilt Guild” to send to her. 

Susan also reported there is a planned fall retreat to Red Boot beginning September 23, 2021.  Maximum number of attendees are 16.  If interested in attending, please email Susan Turk.   More information to follow.  


1st VP: Aleta Mayrose reported that there are scheduled program speakers for future meetings, information has been included in the newsletter.  Aleta also mentioned the Global Quilt Connection which is a network of speakers and educators to tap into for future speakers and programs for next year.  She asked if the membership would like to explore this more. 

Kyle Mils introduced her guest for this evening, Ana Ortega.  Welcome!

At 7:20pm, Aleta Mayrose introduced the evening’s presenter, International Designer, Karen Stone, who shared her Trunk Show quilts with us.  Kathi Runyan thanked her for her presentation.

The next BCQG member meeting is scheduled for March 16, 2021, at 7pm.

Meeting adjourned at 8:13 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary




